
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																											

	
The	Rotary	Club	of	Glen	Ellen-Kenwood	

P.O.	Box	1412	Glen	Ellen,	California	95442	
Web	Site:	rcgek.org	

	John	Lem	Mon	President		
October	20,	2016	

	

	
The	Four-Way	Test	of	things	we	
	Think,	say,	or	do:	
	
Is	it	the	truth?	
Is	it	fair	to	all	concerned?	
Will	it	build	Goodwill	and	
Friendship?	
Will	it	be	Beneficial	to	all	
concerned?	
	

OUR	PRESIDENT	
	

President	 John	 LemMon	 rang	 the	
opening	bell	at	6:00PM.	
	

.		 	

	
President	-John	LemMon	
Past	President-	Dave	Chappell	
Secretary-	Ann	Peters		
Treasurer-	Tim	Holmes		
Sergeant-at-Arms-	Nicki	Artieres	

	
CASHIER	
Kathleen	Bunte	
	
ROOM	SET	UP	
Alec	and	Ann	Peters	
	
GREETER	
Denise	Paup	
	
VISITING	ROTARIANS	&	GUESTS	
Bill	Ostrander	
Jimmy	Galvin	
Jay	Gamel	
	
THOUGHT	OF	THE	DAY	
By	Don	James	
	
The	idea	is	to	die	young	as	late	as	
possible!	
	
The	first	to	apologize	is	the	bravest.	
The	first	to	forgive	is	the	strongest.	
The	first	to	forget	is	the	happiest.	
	

SONG	OF	THE	DAY	
None	Today!	
	

Our	Mission	Statement	
	

“To	work	together	in	service	to	our	local	
and	 global	 communities	 while	
promoting	 fun	 and	 fellowship,	 social	
responsibility,	 and	 ethical	 behavior,	 in	
an	environmentally	sustainable	
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PRESIDENT	ANNOUNCEMENTS	

	
Olive	 and	 Vine	 from	 Glen	 Ellen	 will	 be	
taking	 over	 the	 space	 of	 the	 Kenwood	
Restaurant.	They	will	be	remodeling	for	
four	to	six	weeks.	The	venue	committee	
will	be	contacting	Olive	and	Vine	about	
us	possibly	moving	back	to	that	location.	

	

	
HISTORICAL	KENWOOD	DEPOT	

We	are	 changing	our	meeting	 schedule	
to	 twice	 a	 month	 and	 meeting	 at	 the	
Kenwood	 Depot	 314	 Warm	 Springs	
Road	 in	 Kenwood	 starting	 on	 October	
19.	We	will	 still	 be	meeting	 from	 5:30-
7:00.	 We	 will	 be	 meeting	 there	 until	
further	notice.	
	
Note	 under	 club	 dates	 our	 November	
and	December	meeting	dates.	
	

	

	
COZY	FIRE	

	

	
	

FOUNDATION	
Adam	 Reyes	 will	 have	 the	 Foundation	
Board	game	up	and	running	for	our	next	
meeting.	Each	square	is	only	$10.00	and	
the	winner	 after	 the	 board	 is	 filled	will	
get	 a	 fully	 paid	 $1,000.00	 Paul	 Harris	
Foundation	Pin	and	recognition.	

	
INTERACT	CLUB	

	
Don	Jayne	says	the	Rotary	Interact	club	
has	started	at	Maria	Carrillo	High	School	
and	he	could	use	some	help	especially	
with	the	out	of	school	events.	
	

DUNBAR	FOOD	PROGRAM	
Don	 also	 mentioned	 that	 we	 will	 be	
starting	 the	 food	 program	 for	 some	 32	
kids	and	their	 families	every	Friday.	We	
have	 a	 need	 for	 more	 reusable	 bags	 if	
you	have	a	connection.	
	
We	need	help	 in	moving	 the	 food	 from	
Sonoma	 Boys	 and	 Girls	 Club	 as	 well	 as	
staffing	 the	 4:00-5:00	 shift	 to	 hand	out	
the	 bags.	Doodle	 Bug	will	 be	 published	
each	week.	Please	ask	 friends	or	 family	
if	 they	 can	help.	They	don’t	have	 to	be	
Rotarians!	
	

2016-2017	BUDGET	
President	 John	 asked	 that	 if	 we	 have	
proposals	 to	 	 on	 how	 to	 use	 the	 play	
receipts	and	 the	Funky	Friday,	we	have	
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about	 $8,000.00	 to	 initiate	 new	
projects.	 	 President	 John	 asked	 for	
proposals	 for	 projects	 in	 the	 Valley	 of	
the	 Moon.	 Committee	 Chairpersons	
please	submit	your	ideas	to	John.	
	

NEW	WEB	SITE	
1.  

 
Kenwood	

Please	check	out	our	new	website:	
rcgek.org	 created	 by	 Alec	 Peters	 and	
Nigel.	Well	done	gentleman.	 It	 is	 linked	
to	Face	Book	as	well.	

GOOD	TIMES	
David	 Chappell	 for	 his	 daughter	 in	
Europe.	
Beth	Brannock	for?	

	
RAFFLE	

By	Kathleen	Bunte	

	
	

John	 Lemmon	 had	 the	 winning	 ticket	
but	did	not	find	the	Joker.	Over	$200.00	
next	 week.	 	 You	 can’t	 win	 if	 you	 don’t	
play!	
	

THIS	WEEKS	SPEAKER	
	

	
Speaker	George	MacLeod	from	Macleod	

Family	Vineyard	
	

George	 first	 talked	 to	 our	 Rotary	 Club	
three	years	ago	and	is	still	as	sharp	as	he	
was	then.	George	and	his	wife	and	two	
children	 bought	 the	 property	 for	 the	
new	Macleod	Family	wines	in1974.	They	
harvested	their	first	grape	crop	in	1979.	
	
He	 knew	 very	 little	 about	 growing	
grapes	 so	 picked	Mr.	 Kunde’s	 brains	 as	
much	 as	 possible	 to	 help	 him	 get	
started.	He	is	very	enamored	by	a	book	
written	 500	 years	 ago	 on	 growing	
grapes	and	that	is	as	relevant	today	as	it	
was	then.		
	
Terroir	 is	 a	 French	 word	 which	 means	
soil	or	land.	You	have	to	see,	taste,	feel,	
and	 smell	 the	 land	 to	 know	 what	
happened	to	it	in	the	past.	Listen	to	the	
land	 regarding	 its	 composition,	 relation	
to	 the	 sun,	 hillside	 or	 flat,	 rain	
gathering,	
	
Three	ways	 to	 love	 the	 land:	 Are	 Love,	
Love,	 and	 affection.	 He	 is	 the	 elder	
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statesman	 of	 the	 wine	 industry	 in	 the	
Valley	 of	 The	Moon.	 After	 clearing	 the	
land	 of	 rocks,	 he	 found	 out	 that	 the	
grapes	don’t	care	about	rocks;	the	roots	
just	grow	around	the	rocks!	
	
He	has	written	a	book	called	“The	Land	
Remembers”	 which	 you	 can	 buy	 for	
$15.00	at	their	ranch.	
	

NEXT	MEETING	SPEAKER	
Nov.2-Saskia	Kramer	from	the	United	
Cerebral	Palsy	will	talk	about	BOOST.	
This	is	a	program	for	children	with	
cerebral	palsy	

	
FUTURE	SPEAKERS	

Nov.16-TBA	
Dec.7-		TBA	
Dec.21	TBA	
	

Club	Calendar	and	Events	
	
October	27-	SCARC	meeting	at	the	
Windsor	Golf	Club.	$50.00	per	person.	
	
November	2-Meeting	Kenwood	Depot		
	
Nov.-9-Take	a	Veteran	to	lunch	at	
11:30	in	county	veterans’	building.	
Sponsored	by	Rotary	and	Kiwanis	
	
November16-Meeting	Kenwood	Depot	
	
December	7-Meeting	Kenwood	Depot		
	
December	21-Meeting	Kenwood	Depot	

	
Mar	25-	GEK	Crab	Feed	in	the	Cave	
	
May	25-	GEK	to	host	the	Sonoma	
County	Association	of	Rotary	
	

CLOSING	BELL	
John	rang	the	closing	bell	and	ended	the	
meeting	at	7:00.	
		
	

Avenues	of	Service	
Vocational	Service	-		
International	 Service	 -	 John	 Meserve-	
Chair	
Community	 Service	 -	 Barney	 Watkins-
Chair	
Club	Service	–	Kathleen	Bunte	-	Chair	
Youth	 Service-	 Don	 Jayne	 -	 Chair		
	

Committees	
Foundation	–		
Fundraising	-			
Public	Relations	-		
Membership	–Gordon	Freedman	

	
ROTARY	WEB	SITES:	

Please	 look	 at	 these	web	 sites	 to	 learn	
more	 about	 Rotary	 locally	 and	
internationally.	 You	 can	 learn	 club	
locations	 and	meeting	 times	when	 you	
travel	 as	 well	 as	 more	 about	 Rotary	
works	to	create	a	better	world.	
	
Rotary	International	
	www.rotary.org	
	
Rotary	District	
www.rotary5130.org	
		
Our	Club	
Rcgek.org	
	

WHERE	ROTARY	MEETS	
Santa	Rosa-	Wednesday	at	noon	
Flamingo	Hotel	
Santa	Rosa	East-	Tuesday	at	12:15	
Flamingo	Hotel	
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Santa	Rosa	West-	Monday	at	noon	at	
St.	Rose	Business	Center	
Valley	of	the	Moon-	Friday	at	7:15AM	
at	the	Quail	Inn	in	Oakmont	
Sonoma-	Wednesday	at	12:00	at	
Ramekins	450	W.	Spain	St.	
Healdsburg	-Monday	at	noon	at	
Healdsburg	Golf	Club	at	Tayman	Park	
FIND	A	ROTARY	CLUB	MEETING	

	
Download	 Rotary	 Club	 Locator	 on	 your	
Apple	or	Android	or	home	computer	to	
find	 a	 Rotary	 Club	meeting	where	 ever	
you	travel.	

	
SHARE	ROTARY	WITH	A	FRIEND	

We	 meet	 weekly	 Wednesday	 evening	
5:30-7:00	at	The	Kenwood	Restaurant	in	
Kenwood.	 	 Please	 invite	 your	 friends	
and	 business	 associates,	 women	 and	
men	 who	 live	 or	 work	 in	 the	 Valley	 of	
the	 Moon,	 This	 is	 their	 opportunity	 to	
make	 new	 friends,	 join	 a	 great	
worldwide	 association,	 and	 make	
business	 contacts	 at	 our	 new	 early	
evening	meeting.		
	
MANY	PEOPLE	SAID	THEY	WOULD	
HAVE	JOINED	ROTARY	HAD	
SOMEONE	ASKED	THEM	
Glen	Ellen-Kenwood	Directors	
Club	Service-	Kathleen	Bunte	 	 	
Youth	Service-Don	James		
Publicity-	Alec	Peters	
Vocational	Service-John	LemMon	
Bulletin-Gordon	Freedman	
PHOTOGRAPHER-John	Shigo	
	 	 	
Community	Service-Barney	Watkins	
Fellowship-Deborah	Holmes	
Foundation-Adam	Reyes	
Fundraising-	Nicki	Artieres		
International	Service-	John	Meserve	
Membership-	Gordon	Freedman	
	
	
	
	

NOVEMBER	CLUB	ASSIGNMENTS	
	

Greeter/Raffle	 Nancy	Mavis	
Setup/Inspiration	 Tim	Holmes	
Take	Down/Song	 Adam	Reyes		
Cashier	 	 Kathleen	Bunte	

	
MEETING	

AT	CATHERINE	JEFFERSON’S	
HOME	

	 	
	

	


